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Intermediate Camp 
July 5 -10 

Entering Grades 4-6 
“The Names of God” 

Exodus 3:13-15 
Check-in:  
4:00 p.m., Monday, July 5 
Pick-up:  
9:00 a.m., Saturday, July 10 
Cost: $160 by June 4th  
 $190 after June 4th  
Director: Pastor Nate Crandall 
Teacher: Angie Mullen 

Camp Collision 
July 11-18 

Entering Grades 7-12 
“More to Love  

‘Cause He Loves You More” 
Mark 12:28-34 

Check-in:  
4:00 p.m., Sunday, July 11 
Pick-up:  
9:00 a.m., Sunday, July 18 
Cost: $190 by June 4th  
 $220 after June 4th  
Director: Pastor Nate Crandall 
Teacher: Larry Schultz 

Early registration discount deadline for all camps is June 4th.  
Final deadline for registering for overnight camps is June 30th. 

 
Camp Wakonda is a time of fun, friendships, and spiritual growth in 

the beautiful setting of God’s creation. The week spent at camp will be 
full of activities, people, and experiences which will be remembered for 

a lifetime! Our purpose is to connect our campers to the Lord Jesus 
Christ and to help their relationship with Him to grow. 

Vacation Bible School 
June 28 – July 2, 12:30-3:30 p.m. 

Entering Grades K – 3 
“Am I Good Enough?” 

Drop off and pick up at Camp Wakonda 
Cost: $10 by June 4th 

$20 after June 4th 
Directors: Kathleen Holbrook/Doneta Osborn 

http://www.theconnecting.church/wakonda
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Staff Applications 
Expression of  

Interest in Serving 
 

Pick up an application to 
serve at Camp Wakonda at 

the Welcome Center.  
If you are selected,  

a medical information form 
will be sent to you. 

Camp Scholarships 
Are you able to financially 
assist a camper this year 

with their camp registration? 
Just enter “Camp Scholar-
ship” in the memo of your 
check or designate on an  

Envelope or PayPal. 
 

You are appreciated! 

Food Donations Lists  
will be available at the Welcome 

Center in early June.  
Please be aware of some new 

items due to COVID restrictions.  
Your support is appreciated! 

Mother’s Prayer  

 

I said a Mother’s Day prayer for you 
to thank the Lord above 
for blessing me with a lifetime 
of your tenderhearted love. 

 
I thanked God for the caring 
you’ve shown me through the years, 
for the closeness we’ve enjoyed 
in time of laughter and of tears. 

 
And so, I thank you from the heart 
for all you’ve done for me 
and I bless the Lord for giving me 
the best mother there could be! 

~ Anon.  



Prayer Focus – May 2021 – Camp Wakonda 
By Renee Sanford, Prayer Coordinator 
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Camp season is on the way! 
We are all rejoicing that camp 
will be “fully operational” this 
summer! Let’s help lay a firm 
foundation of prayer for the 
2021 campers, staff and fami-
lies. 
 
Camp Wakonda 2021 Camps 
(VBS, Intermediate, Camp 

Collision) 

 LORD may you be glorified 
in the camp season! 

 May you be worshipped  
in spirit & in truth 

 Let camp be filled with 
faith, friends, fun & joy 

 Let there be salvation & 
spiritual growth for campers 
& staff 

 Pour out spiritual freedom 
& blessings for all who come 
to camp 

 Make Camp Wakonda a 

welcoming place of deep peace 

 Create a sense of belonging 

& long-term faith-focused  
relationships 

 Keep everyone physically  

& medically safe 
 
Camp Directors and Staff 

 LORD, we ask for your  

Holy Spirit to guide the con-
tent of all camp programs 

 We ask your protection, 

guidance, strength, encour-
agement & peace for the direc-
tors, teachers, & counselors 

 Help us secure full staffing 
for all camps; keep staff safe 
from any health issues 

 We specifically lift up  

Pastor Nate, Angie Mullen, 

Marcy Kersten, Larry 
Schultz, Kathleen 
Holbrook & Doneta 
Osborn 
 
Camp Support Staff 

 LORD, we ask for 
early identification of 
helpers & commitment 
from volunteers to fill 
all the support posi-
tions 

 Guide & equip the medical 

& kitchen staff as they cope 
with new guidelines related  
to the pandemic 

 Let registration & adminis-

trative support run smoothly. 

 We specifically lift up  
Sydnee Bush, Margot Harris, 
Doneta Osborn, Brittney  
Kersten, & Janet Butler. 
 
Physical Plant/Grounds 

 Each year we pray for all 

safety and health inspections 
to go well; this year we espe-
cially ask your help as we  
adjust to Covid requirements 

 Protect all campers, staff, 
families & others who come  
to camp 

 May your presence & 
blessing continue to be felt  
at Camp Wakonda 

 Provide the manpower to 

complete necessary upgrades 

 We specifically lift up 
Brandon Crandall, Gary  
Groelle, Doug Lubke, Randy 
Carpenter. 
 
Campers and Families 

 LORD, please call young 

people to camp 

 Give families wisdom in 
making health & social dis-
tancing decisions related to 
attending camp 

 Prepare the hearts and 
minds of campers for the joy  
of Camp Wakonda 

 Provide funding to  
those who need it 

 Alert us to un-churched 
children in our neighborhoods 
so we can invite them to camp 
 
As you can see, the focus  
of these prayers is on camp  
preparation and logistics. If 
you want to “get a jumpstart” 
on spiritual blessings for our 
campers, check out the article 
on our website!  
www.theconnecting.church/

wakonda 
 
LORD, we long for each camper 
to seek you, to be guided by 
your spirit, experiencing salva-
tion & transformation, growing 
in grace & the fruit of the spirit. 
Let our young people persevere 
in the faith and influence their 
families, friends & community 
for your kingdom. 

http://www.theconnecting.church/wakonda
http://www.theconnecting.church/wakonda
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Our New Family Restroom and Water Fountain 
ADA compliant and available for both men and women.  

Be sure to lock the door when entering.  
The upstairs Women’s room will continue to be for Women only.  

And the downstairs restrooms will remain for Men and Women separately. 

Awana Clubbers and their families are invited to attend our Year-End Celebration on Wednesday, 

May 5 at 6:30 in the sanctuary.  We will be thanking God for his provision as we were able to 
meet all club year during this pandemic!  Each of our clubbers will be recognized for their hard 
work in memorizing God’s Word and book completion awards will be handed out.  Families will  
sit together and masks are required. 
 
While we would love for our church family to join us, this year we ask that you join us in  
prayers of praise and thanksgiving at home.  But take a drive by the church on Wednesday, 
May 5th and check out the surprise we will have there for our clubbers! 



Farewell to Our Awana Missionaries 

Page 5 

Our Awana Mission-
aries, Tim and Sherry 
Thomas, announced 
at the end of March 
that they would be 
stepping down from 
this role and return-
ing to Florida to be 
near their children and grand-
children.  We are thankful for 
their 15 years of service to  

our club and to reaching  
children with the message of 
the Gospel all over Wisconsin.  
Please join us in praying for 
their transition.  
 
The following is the letter we 
received from Tim and Sherry. 
 

Deuteronomy 4:9 
Be careful, and watch your-
selves closely so that you do 
not forget the things your eyes 
have seen or let them fade 
from your heart as long as you 
live. Teach them to your chil-
dren and to their children after 
them.  
 
Psalm 78:4 & 6 
We will not hide them from our 
children; we will tell the next 
generation the praiseworthy 
deeds of the Lord - so the next 
generation would know them, 
even the children yet to be 
born, and they in turn would 
tell their children. 

Dear 
Friends, 
In 1971,  
I started  
attending 
Awana as  
a 3rd grade 
Hunter,  

then part of the Pals Club at 
Medinah Baptist Church.  
Who but God could know  
what the next 50 years would 
encompass?  
 
Ten years later, Sherry and I, 
and my mother, Lois, became 
Awana leaders at a church in 
Pensacola, Florida. A few 
years later, our children start-
ed in Cubbies. Over the next 
25 years, we served as lead-
ers, directors, commanders, 
and ministry team members 
for two Awana missionaries. 
Then in 2006, we started on  
a new adventure, moving to 
Wisconsin as new Awana  
missionaries.  
 
Over these past 15 years,  
we have seen the hand of God 
sustain us through the gener-
osity of churches and individu-
als who prayed and supported 
the ministry of Awana in Wis-
consin. It has been an honor 
and a privilege serving shoul-
der-to-shoulder with so many 
dedicated volunteers giving 

their lives to disciple the next 
generation for Christ. During 
these 15 years, we have also 
seen our children grow up and 
start families of their own, 
some of whom are now 3rd 
generation Awana leaders and 
our grandchildren 3rd genera-
tion clubbers. 
 
Just like winter gives way to 
spring, we, too, go through sea-
sons in our lives. It is time for 
us to enter into a new season. 
April 2, 2021 will be our last 
day with Awana. Over the next 
few months, we will move back 
to Florida to be closer to our 
children and be more involved 
in our grandchildren's lives.  
 
Fellow missionaries Tim & 
Cheryl Gilley, who currently 
serve in western Wisconsin, 
will take over for us serving the 
entire state. We know that you 
will welcome and support them 
the same way you supported 
us.  
 
It is with grateful hearts that 
we thank each of you and pray 
God's continued blessings as 
you continue making resilient 
disciples who will know, love, 
and serve Jesus until He  
returns. 
 
In Christ, Tim & Sherry Thomas 

Koinonia:  Summer Missions Scholarships 
Teens: If you are participating in Koinonia this year, complete a short-term missions scholarship 
form.  Your church desires to support you monetarily and through prayer. Part of this process is 

reporting back to the church afterwards on what was accomplished and how it impacted you.   
As your church, we are encouraged by hearing how Christ worked in you through the process.  

Please contact the church office to obtain the form. 
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Milton Seventh Day Baptist 
Church sends out four long-
term missionaries to fulfill  
the Great Commission, mak-
ing disciples of all nations 
(Matthew 28:19).  We as a 
church are called to send out 
missionaries.  But this also 
means that we as individuals 
have a role within the church 
body to be senders. 
 
This includes praying for them 
regularly, sending them en-
couraging notes, encouraging 
them when they come to visit 
and supporting them finan-
cially.  For a long term mis-
sionary, monthly financial 
support is greatly appreciated.  
Would you consider donating 
monthly to our long-term  
missionaries?  One easy way 
is to make a check out to our 
church with the missionary's 
name in the memo line.  
 
These are our four missionar-
ies: 
 

Larry Schultz:  Larry minis-
ters locally to High School  
students through Bible studies, 
lunch time faith discussions 
during the 
school week, 
and in  
Koinonia 
Singers, a 
gospel tour-
ing group 
with a show 
choir flair. 
 

 

Nathaniel Muench:  In 2008 
Nathaniel and his brother Zac 
started Skaters of Christ Skate-
board Ministry. He was only a 
young teen at the time and did-
n’t even know much about 
skateboarding. Since that time 
he and his crew have gone all 
over the world sharing the good 
news of Christ. He is currently 
reaching 
out to skat-
ers in Eu-
rope and is 
based in 
Berlin, Ger-
many. Be-
cause of 
the refugee 
crisis, he 
has in-
creasing opportunities to reach 
out using skateboarding as a 
bridge to the hearts of young 
refugees. 
 

 

Zac Muench: In 
2008 Zac and 
his brother, Na-
thaniel start-
ed  Skaters of 
Christ Skate-
board Ministry. 
He has been 
many places in the world, shar-
ing the love of Jesus through 
skateboard ministry. He is cur-
rently reaching out to skaters in 
Europe and is based in Barcelo-
na, Spain. He is working with 
Youth With a Mission in training 
new leaders and also with the 
“Calling All Skater's Program.  
 

Jan Teat:  has been on staff 
with Q Place since 2001. She 
has experienced the joy of start-
ing many Q Place groups, see-
ing firsthand how God changes 
lives when people are able to 
discuss ques-
tions about life, 
God, and the Bi-
ble in a safe envi-
ronment.  Serving 
on the leadership 
team as National 
Field Director, 
Jan loves coach-
ing Christians to 
start groups like 
hers. She also trains pastors 
and church leaders to use Q 
Place’s 9 Arts of Spiritual Con-
versations curriculum for the 
greatest impact, so that many 
more Christians are engaging 
with people around them like 
Jesus did.  Jan and Dave have 
three grown children and four 
grandchildren and live in Fort 
Wayne, Indiana. 

Supporting Our Long-term Missionaries  
by Linda Lyke, Outreach Coordinator 

https://www.facebook.com/Koinonia-Singers-10150137621795370/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/Koinonia-Singers-10150137621795370/?fref=ts
http://skatersofchrist.org/
http://skatersofchrist.org/
http://skatersofchrist.org/
http://skatersofchrist.org/
http://skatersofchrist.org/
https://www.qplace.com/


In “World  
on Mission” 
each month  
I share a bit 
about what 
we learned in 
the Perspec-
tives on the 
World Chris-
tian Movement class –  
because God calls ALL of us 
to have a part in his mission.  
What is His mission? 
 

“God is on mission to be 
loved, served and wor-
shiped by people from 
all humanity.”  

(Perspectives Study Guide 
- PSG, pg 4) 

 
In our Perspectives course,  
I learned the difference be-
tween first and third world 
poverty. One way to under-
stand the difference is to look 
at relative versus absolute 
poverty: 

Relative poverty:  
describes a situation  
in which people are on 
the margins of society.  
One person's standard 
of living is compared  
to another person's 
standard of living.  In 
North America, a family 
may be considered poor 

if they don't have their 
own telephone, have no 
car or obtain food us-
ing food stamps.  How-
ever a family in India 
who does not have a 
car or telephone may 
not be considered poor 
at all.  If neither family 
is suffering from an ab-
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World on Mission by Linda Lyke, Outreach Coordinator 

solute lack of 
food, shelter or 
clothing, then 
their poverty is 
a “relative pov-
erty.” 
Absolute  
poverty:   
describes  

situations where peo-
ple have an absolute 
insufficiency to meet 
the basic needs of life.   

 
Compare some of the poorest 
people in North America with 
the poorest of Calcutta.  
Questions to think about:  
How would you categorize 
most of the poverty of North 
America – absolute or relative 
poverty?  Why does the dis-
tinction matter? 
 
It can be misleading to think 
of poverty as a problem that 
can be eliminated by econom-
ic solutions.  A better view of 
poverty is to think of it as a 
deficit and what causes the 
“lack.”   

Broken relationships:  
are at the root of the 
ills and grief of the 
poor, the Bible  
explains.  This  
perspective helps us 
understand the history 

of poverty and the 
complexity. 

Misused power: can be at 
the foundation of those 
who live in poverty.  
“Examining the plight 
of the poor communi-
ties often reveals some 
kind of exploitation.”* 

Fear:  is the opposite of 
faith, so fear is a spiritu-
al problem. When we 
fear, we are impover-
ished. This can be true 
of anyone, but very often 
those in impoverished 
situations, because they 
can be afraid of those 
who have influence over 
their future and well  
being. In some cultures 
there is fear of the spirit 
world, the unseen world 
of demons, spirits and 
ancestors.   

 
Poverty is essentially a spir-
itual issue.  “Only the gospel – 
all of it – contains the hope 
that the poor will be enabled to 
live in communities where rela-
tionships are restored, abusive 
power is broken and fears are 
allayed.”* 
 
That's what we as Christ fol-
lowers do. When missionaries 
go into communities of poverty, 
they bring Christ's transform-
ing eternal work with them. 
The most powerful of which is 
the transformational work of 
the heart, to know and love  
Jesus forever.  
 
Never cease to pray about your 
role in the Great Commission: 

Matt 28:19-20a  Therefore go 
and make disciples of all 
nations, baptizing them in 
the name of the Father and 
of the Son and of the Holy 
Spirit, and teaching them to 
obey everything I have com-
manded you. 

*(Commentary above from Perspectives on the World 
Christian Movement, Study Guide, pgs. 134, 135) 
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Jesus as well as His disciples, were intentional in engaging spiritual seekers 
and walking with them on the discipleship journey. Using Jesus' example, 
these 9 Arts open doors for drawing spiritual seekers to Christ. 
 
You can think of the nine arts in groups of three: 
Getting Ready: Noticing, Praying, Listening 
Getting Started: Asking Questions, Loving, Welcoming 
Keeping It Going: Facilitating,* Serving Together, Sharing 

What a big, intimidating word. 
Yet, if you break it down from 
its Latin origin, it means "to 
make easy". Hmm. That 
sounds less scary already.  
Facilitating a group in terms  
of a Bible study is the act of 
asking thought provoking 
questions, waiting AND pray-
ing in the silence that will typ-
ically follow right after asking 
the question, guiding your 
members through the material 
and, most importantly, being 
present in the study with the 
people you're ministering to.  
Yes, it’s quite a lot! But this 
can be done! Leaning on the 
presence and guidance of the 
Holy Spirit is something that 
has never failed because He 
wants to be invited into a time 
with meaning and intentionali-
ty. After all, it is His inspired 
Word that we're digging into!  
 
Preparing for a lesson and 
making the lesson applica-
ble and memorable are also 
high on the priority list of 
making a Bible study stick in 
the mind's of the people who 
will be following your lead. It is 
your choice if you're going to 
enter that time stressed, bored 
or expectant to take away 

something you'll learn along 
with the group.  
 
You don't have to be an expert 
on the material, but having 
some basic knowledge of the 
material you're going to pre-
sent never hurt a study or  
hindered the facilitator in the 
process... that I know of. You 
bring yourself and your talents 
to the people around you in 
the group. Often that includes 
a bit of humor and a couple 
mistakes. But most of the 
members will come back even 
with a few hiccups! It’s good 
for people to see that you are 
indeed human as they are  
human.  
 
Having a professional yet  
relaxed approach to the folks 
in your meeting typically 
serves a Bible study quite 
nicely. When you set up a  
Bible study, you'll want to 
begin and end on time, have 
set guidelines in place and 
present them to new members 
when they join, God willing, 
and begin with prayer inside 
your heart. Jesus likes to hear 
from us! Remember, nervous-
ness is normal. The gospel is a 
big deal! But we have a Helper 

The 9 Arts of Spiritual Conversations 

who aids us in planting the 
seeds in our hearer's hearts.  
Be bold! Be brave! And be in 
love with Jesus so much that 
you actually tell people about 
Him in an excited way! 
 
Example: If you see someone 
on a zoom call lean in as some-
one asks a question or states a 
fact, take that as an invitation 
to ask them what pricked their 
interest. Chances are, they 
subconsciously wanted to be 
asked but weren't quite brave 
enough to speak up but YOU 
noticed! Be prepared to be 
blown away by the thoughts 
and questions new believers or 
"not yet" believers have. You 
don't want to miss them! You 
know what, they don't want to 
be missed either so as you're 
facilitating, keep an eye out for 
the movers in your next zoom 
call!  
 
If you have any questions on 
facilitating or any of the 9  
Spiritual Arts, feel free reach 
out and ask me or one of the 
members in your church!  
 
God bless you and be a  
blessing,  
Shoshannah/Shanny Snyder 

*Featured Art: The Art of Facilitating by Shanny Snyder 



Learn from the participants in the 9 Arts Grow Group 
Some participants in the 9 Arts Grow Group last fall wrote about the impact of the class.  
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Patty Peterson shares how 
various arts, including the Art 
of Listening and Asking Ques-
tions, opened doors of conver-
sation between sisters at a 
crucial time: 
 
I like to think of myself as a 
good listener because I give 
people all the time they want 
to talk. But, when I was asked 
to assess my Listening skill 
level from 1 to 5 in the 9 Arts 
Primer, the description includ-

ed “without editorializing or  
offering my own unsolicited 
opinions.” Ouch. Then, the Art 
of Asking Questions gave me a 
way to use questions instead of 
statements to solicit more infor-
mation and help a person think 
more deeply.  
  
I recently traveled a thousand 
miles to visit my sister in the 
hospital before she died. She 
mentioned that she was feeling 
afraid. With my new 9 Arts 

awareness, instead of saying, 
“There’s nothing to be afraid of” 
or “Just take it to God in pray-
er”, I asked what her fears 
were and learned she was 
afraid of dying alone. That was 
an important piece of infor-
mation for others in the room 
because they were able to  
arrange for her to return home 
for her final few days where 
her husband could be with her 
in person. 

May 2021 

5 Collision 

12 Collision 

19 Pizza Night 

26 Collision 

I would like to thank all those who either supplied food or their time 
to the GIFTS shelter in April. It was really great to finally get back 
into the shelter and serve. This continues to show our support in 
God’s work for the homeless men. They appreciation the quality 
meals and talk about how good they are! They don't always get the 
quality meals that we provide. A huge thanks to Pam Adams for her 
cooking. I will be scheduling our next week for early October. 
 
There are 15 men living at the shelter right now, with attempts to 
get to 21 in the next several weeks. COVID has limited our ability to 
serve the men with the programs we have had in the past.  I have 
just returned to lead the Wednesday morning devotions after they 
had been canceled last year as a result of a major change in the 
leadership of GIFTS.  GIFTS is now in search of a new director and 
returning on the old format. 
 
The GIFTS thrift store is up and running very well.  They are look-
ing for volunteers for several positions.  If you would like to volun-
teer please contact me or the store. If you have items to donate you 
can drop them off at the store, not at the shelter.  The store is locat-
ed in the old Black Bridge Bowl building (1141 Black Bridge Road, 
Janesville.) 
 
Please keep the shelter and store in your prayers. There are many 
openings for providing meals.  If you would like to provide a meal 
for them please contact me and I'll help set it up. 

GIFTS Shelter News by Beau Gilmore 

Graduation 
Recognition 

 
If you are graduating 

this year, please  
contact the church 
office at 868-2741  

so we can honor you 
on June 5th.  
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Christmas Child (OCC) packing 
party. This yearly event con-
sists of adults and children 
alike coming together to stuff 
shoeboxes full of necessities 
and toys for children in need. 
These shoeboxes are then 
shipped all around the world 
for children to open as a very 
special Christmas present. 
Something like a shoebox 
seems so simple, but has a  
big impact. 
 

OCC’s mission is to “spread  
Jesus’ love and the Gospel mes-
sage around the world starting 
with a simple shoebox,” Lyke 
said. She has been in charge of 
coordinating Milton SDB’s event 
for four years, and continues to 
do so because “it reaches peo-
ple locally within our own 

church, in our community. We 
invite churches to participate, 
we invite businesses to partici-
pate. It’s a collaborative effort 
of people in the community.” 
 
One Milton SDB church goer 
and MHS junior, Genna Mul-
len, has been participating in 
OCC for as long as she can 

remember. “My favorite part 
about OCC is the joy I get from 
packing the boxes; knowing 
that the kids who receive them 
are going to be so happy for 
something as simple as a 
toothbrush, toothpaste, and a 
small toy,” Mullen said. She 
encourages community mem-
bers to participate in this pro-
ject or others as a “good re-

Operation Christmas Child by Julianna Crandall 

Julianna Crandall wrote this 
article for the Milton High School 
December 2020 issue of their 
paper, MHS Today. Even though 
it’s May, it’s never a wrong time 
to think about organizing and 
purchasing for Operation  
Christmas Child! 
 
As the holidays draw near, 
many people are scrambling  
to find the perfect gifts for dear 
friends and family. However, 
over at the Milton Seventh Day 
Baptist church, they have been 
preparing for holiday gift giving 
for months.  
 
Starting in September, a com-
mittee headed by Linda Lyke, 
outreach coordinator at Milton 
SDB, put their heads together 
to plan this year’s Operation 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD – May 2021 
 
Here is a list of items to donate for Operation Christmas Child for the “item 
of the month.” However, if you see an item at a bargain price, grab it.  Place 
items in the trunk in the back stairway. 
 

Summer Items:  children's t-shirts (plain, no writing), smaller flip 
flops, small slip-on sandals, smaller balls, uninflated soccer balls 
& pumps, jump ropes, summer toys, sunglasses, hats / ball caps 

WOW Items (fun special gifts): small cars, small dolls, small stuffed 
animals, small toys (puppets, trucks, small etch-a-sketch), kazoos / harmonica, yo-yos / 
Slinkys, small Lego kits, play doh, small games, toys that light up or make noise (with 
extra batteries), flashlights, musical instruments, playing cards, glow sticks 

 
Our church's 281 boxes, packed in November of 2020, were shipped to Georgia, a former  
Soviet republic in Eastern Europe. It's on the Black Sea, borders Turkey, Russia and Armenia.  
 
Good News! The December 2020 Collection results are in from the Upper Midwest Region (of which 
our church is a part): 

426,252 total boxes collected from the Upper Midwest Region 
7.8 million boxes were collected in the USA 
281 boxes were from our church 

Continued on page 11 



Operation Christmas Child, continued 
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minder of how fortunate we  
are to have what we have.” 
Mullen is just one volunteer 
out of the many who attend 
packing parties, but there  
are also those on the OCC 
committee.  
 
Lyke is in charge of delegating 
tasks to her committee mem-
bers and making sure they all 
pull together. Just a few of 
these roles include a shopper 
to find good deals on items  
to give the kids, an item coor-
dinator to put these items  
together in an orderly fashion, 
a marketer to spread the word, 
and a community coordinator 
to bring people together for the 
event. 
 
The collaborative element in 
OCC can involve people of all 
ages and backgrounds, as the 
youngest member on the OCC 
committee, Ellie Greene, is 
just 12 years old. “Ellie came 
onto the first zoom meeting and 
right away she started offering 
ideas,” said Lyke, sounding 
very proud. Greene serves as 
the community coordinator, 
sending letters and emails to 
various churches and busi-
nesses to get them involved.  
 
While quite festive, this com-
munity involvement doesn’t 
end with the holiday season. 
“Ellie and I are talking about 
things that she can do through 
the year to reach out to commu-
nity members,” Lyke said.  
Her hope for the future is 
“reaching out in new ways to 
our community. Throughout the 

year, having them collaborate 
with us, and then through the 
packing party.” 
 
Lyke encourages community 
members to donate items – not 
just during the holiday season, 
but year round–to OCC. Items 
such as hygiene products, 
school supplies, and fun toys 
make a big difference in the 
lives of the children who  
receive the shoeboxes. 
 
Last year, OCC shipped shoe-
boxes to 10.5 million children 
in over 100 countries. Lyke 

said, “I love that they’re hitting 
countries that have never 
heard the Gospel before. That’s 
a beautiful part of the project.” 
 
The true mission of the project 
is to share the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ. The kids who receive a 
shoebox are also given the op-
portunity to attend a disciple-
ship class. 
 
“It’s not just a shoebox, it’s  
a discipleship program,” Lyke 
said. According to the OCC 
website, more than 11.2 mil-
lion boys and girls have made 
a decision to follow Christ. 
 
The organization and program 
also hope to create community 
in the areas they serve. 
“Local Christians who know 
the culture and language best 

are given effective resources 
and a solid Biblical foundation 
so that they can communicate 
the Gospel within their own 
communities,” reads the OCC 
website.  
 
Even for the volunteers  
involved at any point in the 
process, this project is life-

changing. "People who come 
into our church and also our 
church members can be ex-
posed to the Gospel through a 
community of believers doing 
this project together,” said 
Lyke.  
 
Lyke’s message for anyone 
wanting to be involved in this 
project or a similar one is to 
“find a project you’re passion-
ate about and use your talents 
to help, even if it’s in a simple 
way. And the important thing is 
to stick with it! Because every-
one has unique talents and 
gifts that they can use to help.” 

 
 
 
 
Idea for the OCC Shoeboxes: 

Save 10 Culver's kids meal  

coupons and trade them  
in for deflated playground  

or soccer balls.   
Adults can get kids meals too!   

And custard comes with it! 



Focus on Funds 
as of March 31, 2021 

General Fund Balance           $13,842.07 
Cash at Mem. Fund      $67,756.46 
March Undesignated Income $14,933.86 
March Total Income      $17,769.34 
March Expenses      $18,705.98 
Denomination Giving YTD      $  1,170.30 

Capital Campaign Update 
As of March 31, 2021 

Starting Balance    $  2,505.00 
Total Income     $73,945.74 
Total Expenses     $60,655.42 
Fund Balance    $15,795.32 

Group Meetings via zoom 

Event      Day  Time       Host 

Men’s Study       Mon.  Taking a break for a few months. 
Ladies Sit ‘n Sip  Tues.   9:00 a.m.  Janet Butler 
Men’s Study       Weds.    6:30 a.m.  Pastor Nate  
    (meeting at Sharla’s) 
Ladies Study       Weds.    9:30 a.m.  Renee Sanford 
Ladies Study       Thurs.  9:30 a.m.  Pastor Liz 

 
Contact the event host listed or the church office for  

information on how to connect. 

Bulletin Board 
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1    Josh & Margot Harris 
6    Annmarie Bennett 
7    Josh Harris 
13  Dale Green 
15  Angie Mullen 
20  Rinald & Teresa Kersten 
20  Tom & Tara Rotzoll 
22  Genna Mullen 
24  Becky Leitel 
25  Eric Camenga 
26  Robin Bliese 
28  Matt Uglum 
29  Jill Groelle 
29  Deb Perrino 
29  Shanny Snyder 
29  Becky Snyder 

Restored for a Purpose  
SDB Conference Theme 2020-2021 

Scripture Memory Verse for May 
 

Jesus must remain in heaven until the 
time comes for God to restore every-

thing, as he promised long ago through 
his holy prophets. Acts 3:21 

Want to help make a difference while you shop in the Amazon app, at no extra cost to you? Simply follow the 
instructions below to select "Milton Seventh Day Baptist Church" as your charity and activate AmazonSmile 
in the app. They'll donate a portion of your eligible mobile app purchases to us.  
 
How it works:  
1. Open the Amazon app on your phone  
2. Select the main menu (=) & tap on "AmazonSmile" within Programs & Features  
3. Select "Milton Seventh Day Baptist Church" as your charity  
4. Follow the on-screen instructions to activate AmazonSmile in the mobile app  

 



May 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 1 

9:00 Sabbath 

School – zoom 

10:30 Worship –  

Sanctuary and 

YouTube 

2 

 

 

 

Camenga/Lawton 

Wedding 

3 

8:00 TOPS – Library 

 

 

 

 

 

4 

9:00 Ladies Sit ‘n 

Sip – zoom 

5 
6:30 Men’s Bible 

Study – Sharla’s & 

zoom 

9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 

6:25 Awana Awards 

6:36 Collision – 

6 

9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 

7 8 

9:00 Sabbath 

School – zoom 

10:30 Worship – 

Sanctuary and 

YouTube 

9 

 

 

 

Lubke Piano Recital 

 

10 

8:00 TOPS – Library 

 

 

 

 

11 

9:00 Ladies Sit ‘n 

Sip – zoom 

 

 

 

7:00 Camp Board 

Meeting – zoom 

12 

6:30 Men’s Bible 

Study – Sharla’s & 

zoom 

9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 

6:36 Collision – 

Camp Wakonda  

13 

9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 

14 15 

9:00 Sabbath 

School – zoom 

10:30 Worship and 

Communion –  

Sanctuary and 

YouTube 

16 

9:00 Trustee Meeting– 

Library  

17 

8:00 TOPS – Library 

 

 

 

18 

9:00 Ladies Sit ‘n 

Sip – zoom 

 

 

19 

6:30 Men’s Bible 

Study – Sharla’s & 

zoom 

9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 

6:36 Collision – 

Camp Wakonda  

20 

9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 

21 22 

9:00 Sabbath 

School – zoom 

10:30 Worship – 

Sanctuary and 

YouTube 

23 

 

 

Eagle Scout  

Ceremony 

 

 

24 

8:00 TOPS – Library 

 

 

 

 

 

25 

9:00 Ladies Sit ‘n 

Sip – zoom 
 

26 
6:30 Men’s Bible 

Study – Sharla’s & 

zoom 

9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 

 

6:36 Collision – 

Camp Wakonda  

27 
9:30 Women’s Bible 

Study – zoom 
 

 

28 29 
9:00 Sabbath 

School – zoom 

10:30 Worship – 

Sanctuary and 

YouTube 

30 31 
8:00 TOPS – Library 

 

     

Sabbath Sunset Times 

April 30 7:56 p.m.   May 1     7:57 p.m. 

May 7    8:03 p.m.   May 8     8:05 p.m. 

May 14  8:11 p.m.   May 15   8:12 p.m. 

May 21  8:18 p.m.   May 22   8:19 p.m. 

May 28  8:24 p.m.   May 29   8:25 p.m. 



Milton SDB Church 
720 E. Madison Ave. 

Milton, WI 53563 
Church Phone: 608-868-2741 

 

 

Pastor Nate Crandall 
Cell Phone: 608-322-8824 

Email: pastornate@miltonsdb.org 
 

 

Pastor Liz Green 
Cell Phone: 608-289-3029 

Email: pastorliz@miltonsdb.org 
 

 

Administrator: Janet Butler 
E-mail: churchoffice@miltonsdb.org 

 

 
Director of Children’s Ministry: 

Angie Mullen 
 

Prayer Coordinator: 
Renee Sanford 

 
Outreach Coordinator: 

Linda Lyke 
 

Communications Coordinator: 
Joel Osborn 

May 2021 

Online Worship 
Our Sabbath morning worship service is available live on our YouTube channel.  

Go to http://TheConnecting.Church/WorshipOnline for the link.  

We are also posting links to the sermon notes on that same page. 

If you prefer, you can go directly to https://www.youtube.com/theconnectingchurch 

http://TheConnecting.Church/WorshipOnline
https://church.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4abe47cd464e680298416ad7e&id=db3fde5e3d&e=7a7972d6e5

